

## International Brotherhood of Electrical Workers LOCAL UNION NO. 1186 • Affiliated with AFL-CIO

1935 HAU STREET, ROOM 401 • HONOLULU, HI 96819-5003 TELEPHONE (808) 847-5341 • FAX (808) 847-2224

March 12, 2021

To: Active IBEW 1186 Members

Re: COVID-19 Vaccine

The IBEW Local Union 1186 is partnering with the Hawaii State Department of Health to administer the COVID-19 vaccine to our **members** only. We were just informed yesterday that Tier 1C is now eligible for the vaccine. The first and second vaccine dose(s) will be administered on **Friday, March 19, 2021 and Friday April 16, 2021 at Ke`ehi Lagoon Memorial Park (Veterans' Hall) 2685 N Nimitz Hwy, Honolulu, HI 96819 from 8:00am to 5:00pm. If you are interested in receiving a COVID-19 vaccine, please call our office at 808-847-5341 between the hours of 7:30 AM to 4:30 PM, Monday through Friday, to make an appointment. Supplies are very limited. Appointments will be confirmed on a first-come first-received basis. The deadline to make an appointment is <b>Wednesday, March 17, 2021**.

When calling our office, our staff will go online to the Health Department to reserve a time for the vaccine. Before calling, please be prepared to give our staff member your first and last name, birth date, health insurance information (have your insurance card handy), cellular number, and email address (if you have email). Once you are confirmed, you will be given an appointment time. Please do not show up more than five (5) minutes before your appointment. Also, please be sure to complete the Moderna COVID-19 Vaccine Screening Form and bring it with you that day.

Due to the limited supply of the vaccine, <u>walk-ins will not be accepted</u>. You must speak with a staff member to make an appointment. Please do not leave a message.

Enclosed are the following:

- 1. Moderna COVID-19 Vaccine Screening Form Complete
- 2. Moderna vaccine Fact Sheet
- 3. Hawaii Immunization Registry Information

It is important that you read the five (5) page Fact Sheets before making an appointment. Please consult with your primary care physician if you are uncertain whether you should or should not take the vaccine.

Thank you and please stay safe!

ch 9CL

Fraternally yours,

DAMIEN T. K. KIM

Business Manager/Financial Secretary

DTTK:ac

Enclosures – five (5)